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the European Union 

 

 

 

 

Date: 18 February 2020 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

National Grid has decided to withdraw the modification. 

As the UK has now left the EU with a withdrawal agreement - we are now in the 
transition period which has a firm deadline of the end of 2020, National Grid have 
considered the next steps for this Proposal. On the basis that if any changes are 
required as a consequence of the progress, or otherwise, of negotiations in this 
transition period, the existing Proposal is likely to need some fairly significant redrafting 
(and potentially further consultation) given it is based on the premise of no withdrawal 
agreement being agreed between the UK and EU upon initial exit.  

 

 
Bob Fletcher 
Modification Panel Secretary 
Joint Office of Gas Transporters 
Tel: 0121 288 2107 
Email: enquiries@gasgovernance.co.uk 
 
UNC related documents can be accessed via our website: www.gasgovernance.co.uk 
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